
passing them along.
Thanks again, and talk to you soon.
-Jamie
Jamie Renner
Assistant Attorney General
Office of the Vermont Attorney General
109 State Street
Montpelier VT 05609-1001
802-828-5947 (direct)



From: Renner, Jamie
To: "Sean Londergan"
Subject: RE: Spring Village - follow up
Date:

Thanks. I noticed that language in the brochure. I was just curious as to whether he might have any
email correspondences with Spring Village where a promise in that vein was made.
Thanks anyway,
Jamie

From: Sean Londergan <SLondergan@vtlegalaid.org> 
Sent: 
To: Renner, Jamie <Jamie.Renner@vermont.gov>
Subject: RE: Spring Village - follow up
Jamie:
We reached out to individual who provided documents for Resident #3.
The response to our request for any written representations by Spring Village is as follows:
The written representation is in the Spring Village brochure that is part of the package I sent to you. It
is found on page 15... it is the box that is titled:
Memory Care Includes...
It specifically states...Aging in Place including end of life care...
That is the fourth page of the documents that I sent you for Resident #3 (the promotional material
titled “Let us take the journey with you”, then see the box highlighting memory care - “Memory Care
Includes” - see second to last bullet “Aging in place, including end of life care”). I have attached a
better (by a little bit) copy of the promotional material.
Sean

From: Renner, Jamie [mailto:Jamie.Renner@vermont.gov] 
Sent: 
To: Sean Londergan <SLondergan@vtlegalaid.org>
Subject: RE: Spring Village - follow up
Sean,
Resident #3’s documents include a letter dated . On page 7 of that letter, the author
represents that Spring Village represented to him: “We will be able to handle  needs. We
will do whatever is necessary… including getting a variance… so that  can stay and pass
here. This is something that you do not need to worry about.” He writes: “I believed and trusted in
those assurances… orally and in writing… during a difficult time.” (Emphases added). Does this
writer have any written representations by Spring Village to this effect? If so, could you possibly pass
them along to me?
-Jamie

From: Sean Londergan <SLondergan@vtlegalaid.org> 
Sent: 
To: Renner, Jamie <Jamie.Renner@vermont.gov>
Subject: RE: Spring Village - follow up
Jamie:
Attached is information concerning three Spring Village residents.

1. The Vermont Long-Term Care Ombudsman Project (VOP) received the



documents/information in the course of working with the families of the three residents.
2. For “Resident # 1” and “Resident #2”, the information attached (Resident Agreements,

Assessments, and Resident Care Plans – but only for Resident #1) was collected because the
VOP assisted family members with an appeal of an involuntary discharge from Spring Village
(NOTE: Spring Village has recently changed its name to Maple Ridge). One appeal was won;
another was lost (the appeal lost is being appealed further).

3. For Resident #3, the information collected by the VOP is informational/marketing materials, a
Resident Agreement, and a 14-page “letter” written by a family member. The letter describes
the family member’s experience (and views) of Spring Village.

4. The attached copies are the best (in terms of readability) that we can provide you with – for
one assessment we asked the facility for another/better copy; they were unable to provide a
better copy.

5. If we come across any additional materials, we will be sure to pass them along to you.
Feel free to contact me, if you have any questions.
In the meantime, I will wait to hear back from you (after you’ve had the opportunity to review the
information).
Thank you for taking a look.
Sean
Sean Londergan
State Long Term Care Ombudsman
Long Term Care Ombudsman Project
Vermont Legal Aid
264 North Winooski Avenue
Burlington, VT 05401
slondergan@vtlegalaid.org
800-899-2047
802-383-2227

From: Renner, Jamie [mailto:Jamie.Renner@vermont.gov] 
Sent: 
To: Sean Londergan <SLondergan@vtlegalaid.org>
Subject: Spring Village - follow up
Sean,
As follow up to our call, it would be helpful if your clients could pass along examples of their (or their
family member’s):
-Resident agreements;
-Assessments (initial, annual and/or upon change of condition);
-Resident Care Plans;
-Any other informational / marketing materials provided to them by Spring Village.
As I mentioned, please redact personal identifying information from these documents before
passing them along.
Thanks again, and talk to you soon.
-Jamie
Jamie Renner
Assistant Attorney General
Office of the Vermont Attorney General



109 State Street
Montpelier VT 05609-1001
802-828-5947 (direct)



From: Sean Londergan
To: Renner, Jamie
Subject: RE: Spring Village - follow up
Date:
Attachments: SV Promotional Material - Aging in Place.pdf

Jamie:
We reached out to individual who provided documents for Resident #3.
The response to our request for any written representations by Spring Village is as follows:
The written representation is in the Spring Village brochure that is part of the package I sent to you. It
is found on page 15... it is the box that is titled:
Memory Care Includes...
It specifically states...Aging in Place including end of life care...
That is the fourth page of the documents that I sent you for Resident #3 (the promotional material
titled “Let us take the journey with you”, then see the box highlighting memory care - “Memory Care
Includes” - see second to last bullet “Aging in place, including end of life care”). I have attached a
better (by a little bit) copy of the promotional material.
Sean

From: Renner, Jamie [mailto:Jamie.Renner@vermont.gov] 
Sent: 
To: Sean Londergan <SLondergan@vtlegalaid.org>
Subject: RE: Spring Village - follow up
Sean,
Resident #3’s documents include a letter dated . On page 7 of that letter, the author
represents that Spring Village represented to him: “We will be able to handle  needs. We
will do whatever is necessary… including getting a variance… so that  can stay and pass
here. This is something that you do not need to worry about.” He writes: “I believed and trusted in
those assurances… orally and in writing… during a difficult time.” (Emphases added). Does this
writer have any written representations by Spring Village to this effect? If so, could you possibly pass
them along to me?
-Jamie

From: Sean Londergan <SLondergan@vtlegalaid.org> 
Sent: 
To: Renner, Jamie <Jamie.Renner@vermont.gov>
Subject: RE: Spring Village - follow up
Jamie:
Attached is information concerning three Spring Village residents.

1. The Vermont Long-Term Care Ombudsman Project (VOP) received the
documents/information in the course of working with the families of the three residents.

2. For “Resident # 1” and “Resident #2”, the information attached (Resident Agreements,
Assessments, and Resident Care Plans – but only for Resident #1) was collected because the
VOP assisted family members with an appeal of an involuntary discharge from Spring Village
(NOTE: Spring Village has recently changed its name to Maple Ridge). One appeal was won;
another was lost (the appeal lost is being appealed further).

3. For Resident #3, the information collected by the VOP is informational/marketing materials, a
Resident Agreement, and a 14-page “letter” written by a family member. The letter describes



the family member’s experience (and views) of Spring Village.
4. The attached copies are the best (in terms of readability) that we can provide you with – for

one assessment we asked the facility for another/better copy; they were unable to provide a
better copy.

5. If we come across any additional materials, we will be sure to pass them along to you.
Feel free to contact me, if you have any questions.
In the meantime, I will wait to hear back from you (after you’ve had the opportunity to review the
information).
Thank you for taking a look.
Sean
Sean Londergan
State Long Term Care Ombudsman
Long Term Care Ombudsman Project
Vermont Legal Aid
264 North Winooski Avenue
Burlington, VT 05401
slondergan@vtlegalaid.org
800-899-2047
802-383-2227

From: Renner, Jamie [mailto:Jamie.Renner@vermont.gov] 
Sent: 
To: Sean Londergan <SLondergan@vtlegalaid.org>
Subject: Spring Village - follow up
Sean,
As follow up to our call, it would be helpful if your clients could pass along examples of their (or their
family member’s):
-Resident agreements;
-Assessments (initial, annual and/or upon change of condition);
-Resident Care Plans;
-Any other informational / marketing materials provided to them by Spring Village.
As I mentioned, please redact personal identifying information from these documents before
passing them along.
Thanks again, and talk to you soon.
-Jamie
Jamie Renner
Assistant Attorney General
Office of the Vermont Attorney General
109 State Street
Montpelier VT 05609-1001
802-828-5947 (direct)





From: Renner, Jamie
To: "Sean Londergan"
Subject: RE: Spring Village - follow up
Date:

Thank you. One more question:
 Resident #1 wrote in a letter that:

“During our interview with Spring Village we could not have stressed more clearly how
important it was to us as a family that  not have to move again once we had decided
a new home for him. Spring Village assured that they could be that place. We were told how
Spring Village made it a priority to have their residents be able to ‘age in place’ there…

“    met with Teri and Katy Lemery, Spring Village’s
Executive Director. Shortly into this meeting we were informed that Spring Village would be
discharging  in approximately 30 days. Katy quite frankly admitted that promises of
aging in place had been made to many families and that these promises would now be broken.
Katy stated that she would not have mode those promises herself and regretted that the new
management team had tasked her with informing families that Spring Village would not be
living up to these promises.”
Can this individual clarify who at Spring Village made the representations referenced in quote
para 1 (i.e. who at Spring Village represented that this individual’s father could “age in place”
there)?
-Jamie
From: Sean Londergan <SLondergan@vtlegalaid.org> 
Sent: 
To: Renner, Jamie <Jamie.Renner@vermont.gov>
Subject: RE: Spring Village - follow up
Jamie:
I will follow up with the writer and get back to you.
Sean

From: Renner, Jamie [mailto:Jamie.Renner@vermont.gov] 
Sent: 
To: Sean Londergan <SLondergan@vtlegalaid.org>
Subject: RE: Spring Village - follow up
Sean,
Resident #3’s documents include a letter dated . On page 7 of that letter, the author
represents that Spring Village represented to him: “We will be able to handle  needs. We
will do whatever is necessary… including getting a variance… so that  can stay and pass
here. This is something that you do not need to worry about.” He writes: “I believed and trusted in
those assurances… orally and in writing… during a difficult time.” (Emphases added). Does this
writer have any written representations by Spring Village to this effect? If so, could you possibly pass
them along to me?
-Jamie

From: Sean Londergan <SLondergan@vtlegalaid.org> 
Sent: 
To: Renner, Jamie <Jamie.Renner@vermont.gov>



Subject: RE: Spring Village - follow up
Jamie:
Attached is information concerning three Spring Village residents.

1. The Vermont Long-Term Care Ombudsman Project (VOP) received the
documents/information in the course of working with the families of the three residents.

2. For “Resident # 1” and “Resident #2”, the information attached (Resident Agreements,
Assessments, and Resident Care Plans – but only for Resident #1) was collected because the
VOP assisted family members with an appeal of an involuntary discharge from Spring Village
(NOTE: Spring Village has recently changed its name to Maple Ridge). One appeal was won;
another was lost (the appeal lost is being appealed further).

3. For Resident #3, the information collected by the VOP is informational/marketing materials, a
Resident Agreement, and a 14-page “letter” written by a family member. The letter describes
the family member’s experience (and views) of Spring Village.

4. The attached copies are the best (in terms of readability) that we can provide you with – for
one assessment we asked the facility for another/better copy; they were unable to provide a
better copy.

5. If we come across any additional materials, we will be sure to pass them along to you.
Feel free to contact me, if you have any questions.
In the meantime, I will wait to hear back from you (after you’ve had the opportunity to review the
information).
Thank you for taking a look.
Sean
Sean Londergan
State Long Term Care Ombudsman
Long Term Care Ombudsman Project
Vermont Legal Aid
264 North Winooski Avenue
Burlington, VT 05401
slondergan@vtlegalaid.org
800-899-2047
802-383-2227

From: Renner, Jamie [mailto:Jamie.Renner@vermont.gov] 
Sent: 
To: Sean Londergan <SLondergan@vtlegalaid.org>
Subject: Spring Village - follow up
Sean,
As follow up to our call, it would be helpful if your clients could pass along examples of their (or their
family member’s):
-Resident agreements;
-Assessments (initial, annual and/or upon change of condition);
-Resident Care Plans;
-Any other informational / marketing materials provided to them by Spring Village.
As I mentioned, please redact personal identifying information from these documents before
passing them along.
Thanks again, and talk to you soon.



-Jamie
Jamie Renner
Assistant Attorney General
Office of the Vermont Attorney General
109 State Street
Montpelier VT 05609-1001
802-828-5947 (direct)



From: Sean Londergan
To: Renner, Jamie
Subject: RE: Spring Village - follow up
Date:

Jamie:
I will follow up with the writer and get back to you.
Sean

From: Renner, Jamie [mailto:Jamie.Renner@vermont.gov] 
Sent: 
To: Sean Londergan <SLondergan@vtlegalaid.org>
Subject: RE: Spring Village - follow up
Sean,
Resident #3’s documents include a letter dated . On page 7 of that letter, the author
represents that Spring Village represented to him: “We will be able to handle  needs. We
will do whatever is necessary… including getting a variance… so that  can stay and pass
here. This is something that you do not need to worry about.” He writes: “I believed and trusted in
those assurances… orally and in writing… during a difficult time.” (Emphases added). Does this
writer have any written representations by Spring Village to this effect? If so, could you possibly pass
them along to me?
-Jamie

From: Sean Londergan <SLondergan@vtlegalaid.org> 
Sent: 
To: Renner, Jamie <Jamie.Renner@vermont.gov>
Subject: RE: Spring Village - follow up
Jamie:
Attached is information concerning three Spring Village residents.

1. The Vermont Long-Term Care Ombudsman Project (VOP) received the
documents/information in the course of working with the families of the three residents.

2. For “Resident # 1” and “Resident #2”, the information attached (Resident Agreements,
Assessments, and Resident Care Plans – but only for Resident #1) was collected because the
VOP assisted family members with an appeal of an involuntary discharge from Spring Village
(NOTE: Spring Village has recently changed its name to Maple Ridge). One appeal was won;
another was lost (the appeal lost is being appealed further).

3. For Resident #3, the information collected by the VOP is informational/marketing materials, a
Resident Agreement, and a 14-page “letter” written by a family member. The letter describes
the family member’s experience (and views) of Spring Village.

4. The attached copies are the best (in terms of readability) that we can provide you with – for
one assessment we asked the facility for another/better copy; they were unable to provide a
better copy.

5. If we come across any additional materials, we will be sure to pass them along to you.
Feel free to contact me, if you have any questions.
In the meantime, I will wait to hear back from you (after you’ve had the opportunity to review the
information).
Thank you for taking a look.



Sean
Sean Londergan
State Long Term Care Ombudsman
Long Term Care Ombudsman Project
Vermont Legal Aid
264 North Winooski Avenue
Burlington, VT 05401
slondergan@vtlegalaid.org
800-899-2047
802-383-2227

From: Renner, Jamie [mailto:Jamie.Renner@vermont.gov] 
Sent: 
To: Sean Londergan <SLondergan@vtlegalaid.org>
Subject: Spring Village - follow up
Sean,
As follow up to our call, it would be helpful if your clients could pass along examples of their (or their
family member’s):
-Resident agreements;
-Assessments (initial, annual and/or upon change of condition);
-Resident Care Plans;
-Any other informational / marketing materials provided to them by Spring Village.
As I mentioned, please redact personal identifying information from these documents before
passing them along.
Thanks again, and talk to you soon.
-Jamie
Jamie Renner
Assistant Attorney General
Office of the Vermont Attorney General
109 State Street
Montpelier VT 05609-1001
802-828-5947 (direct)



From: Renner, Jamie
To: "Sean Londergan"
Subject: RE: Spring Village - follow up
Date:

Sean,
Resident #3’s documents include a letter dated . On page 7 of that letter, the author
represents that Spring Village represented to him: “We will be able to handle  needs. We
will do whatever is necessary… including getting a variance… so that  can stay and pass
here. This is something that you do not need to worry about.” He writes: “I believed and trusted in
those assurances… orally and in writing… during a difficult time.” (Emphases added). Does this
writer have any written representations by Spring Village to this effect? If so, could you possibly pass
them along to me?
-Jamie

From: Sean Londergan <SLondergan@vtlegalaid.org> 
Sent: 
To: Renner, Jamie <Jamie.Renner@vermont.gov>
Subject: RE: Spring Village - follow up
Jamie:
Attached is information concerning three Spring Village residents.

1. The Vermont Long-Term Care Ombudsman Project (VOP) received the
documents/information in the course of working with the families of the three residents.

2. For “Resident # 1” and “Resident #2”, the information attached (Resident Agreements,
Assessments, and Resident Care Plans – but only for Resident #1) was collected because the
VOP assisted family members with an appeal of an involuntary discharge from Spring Village
(NOTE: Spring Village has recently changed its name to Maple Ridge). One appeal was won;
another was lost (the appeal lost is being appealed further).

3. For Resident #3, the information collected by the VOP is informational/marketing materials, a
Resident Agreement, and a 14-page “letter” written by a family member. The letter describes
the family member’s experience (and views) of Spring Village.

4. The attached copies are the best (in terms of readability) that we can provide you with – for
one assessment we asked the facility for another/better copy; they were unable to provide a
better copy.

5. If we come across any additional materials, we will be sure to pass them along to you.
Feel free to contact me, if you have any questions.
In the meantime, I will wait to hear back from you (after you’ve had the opportunity to review the
information).
Thank you for taking a look.
Sean
Sean Londergan
State Long Term Care Ombudsman
Long Term Care Ombudsman Project
Vermont Legal Aid
264 North Winooski Avenue
Burlington, VT 05401
slondergan@vtlegalaid.org



800-899-2047
802-383-2227

From: Renner, Jamie [mailto:Jamie.Renner@vermont.gov] 
Sent: 
To: Sean Londergan <SLondergan@vtlegalaid.org>
Subject: Spring Village - follow up
Sean,
As follow up to our call, it would be helpful if your clients could pass along examples of their (or their
family member’s):
-Resident agreements;
-Assessments (initial, annual and/or upon change of condition);
-Resident Care Plans;
-Any other informational / marketing materials provided to them by Spring Village.
As I mentioned, please redact personal identifying information from these documents before
passing them along.
Thanks again, and talk to you soon.
-Jamie
Jamie Renner
Assistant Attorney General
Office of the Vermont Attorney General
109 State Street
Montpelier VT 05609-1001
802-828-5947 (direct)





State Long Term Care Ombudsman
Long Term Care Ombudsman Project
Vermont Legal Aid
264 North Winooski Avenue
Burlington, VT 05401
slondergan@vtlegalaid.org
800-899-2047
802-383-2227

From: Renner, Jamie [mailto:Jamie.Renner@vermont.gov] 
Sent: 
To: Sean Londergan <SLondergan@vtlegalaid.org>
Subject: Spring Village - follow up
Sean,
As follow up to our call, it would be helpful if your clients could pass along examples of their (or their
family member’s):
-Resident agreements;
-Assessments (initial, annual and/or upon change of condition);
-Resident Care Plans;
-Any other informational / marketing materials provided to them by Spring Village.
As I mentioned, please redact personal identifying information from these documents before
passing them along.
Thanks again, and talk to you soon.
-Jamie
Jamie Renner
Assistant Attorney General
Office of the Vermont Attorney General
109 State Street
Montpelier VT 05609-1001
802-828-5947 (direct)



From: Renner, Jamie
To: "Sean Londergan"
Subject: RE: Spring Village - follow up
Date:

Sean,
Thank you for sending these items along. I’ll circle back after I’ve had a chance to digest them (or
with follow up questions, in the meantime).
-Jamie

From: Sean Londergan <SLondergan@vtlegalaid.org> 
Sent: 
To: Renner, Jamie <Jamie.Renner@vermont.gov>
Subject: RE: Spring Village - follow up
Jamie:
Attached is information concerning three Spring Village residents.

1. The Vermont Long-Term Care Ombudsman Project (VOP) received the
documents/information in the course of working with the families of the three residents.

2. For “Resident # 1” and “Resident #2”, the information attached (Resident Agreements,
Assessments, and Resident Care Plans – but only for Resident #1) was collected because the
VOP assisted family members with an appeal of an involuntary discharge from Spring Village
(NOTE: Spring Village has recently changed its name to Maple Ridge). One appeal was won;
another was lost (the appeal lost is being appealed further).

3. For Resident #3, the information collected by the VOP is informational/marketing materials, a
Resident Agreement, and a 14-page “letter” written by a family member. The letter describes
the family member’s experience (and views) of Spring Village.

4. The attached copies are the best (in terms of readability) that we can provide you with – for
one assessment we asked the facility for another/better copy; they were unable to provide a
better copy.

5. If we come across any additional materials, we will be sure to pass them along to you.
Feel free to contact me, if you have any questions.
In the meantime, I will wait to hear back from you (after you’ve had the opportunity to review the
information).
Thank you for taking a look.
Sean
Sean Londergan
State Long Term Care Ombudsman
Long Term Care Ombudsman Project
Vermont Legal Aid
264 North Winooski Avenue
Burlington, VT 05401
slondergan@vtlegalaid.org
800-899-2047
802-383-2227

From: Renner, Jamie [mailto:Jamie.Renner@vermont.gov] 
Sent: 



To: Sean Londergan <SLondergan@vtlegalaid.org>
Subject: Spring Village - follow up
Sean,
As follow up to our call, it would be helpful if your clients could pass along examples of their (or their
family member’s):
-Resident agreements;
-Assessments (initial, annual and/or upon change of condition);
-Resident Care Plans;
-Any other informational / marketing materials provided to them by Spring Village.
As I mentioned, please redact personal identifying information from these documents before
passing them along.
Thanks again, and talk to you soon.
-Jamie
Jamie Renner
Assistant Attorney General
Office of the Vermont Attorney General
109 State Street
Montpelier VT 05609-1001
802-828-5947 (direct)



From: Sean Londergan
To: Renner, Jamie
Subject: RE: Spring Village - follow up
Date:
Attachments: SV Resident #1.pdf

SV Resident # 2.pdf
SV Resident #3.pdf

Jamie:
Attached is information concerning three Spring Village residents.

1. The Vermont Long-Term Care Ombudsman Project (VOP) received the documents/information
in the course of working with the families of the three residents.

2. For “Resident # 1” and “Resident #2”, the information attached (Resident Agreements,
Assessments, and Resident Care Plans – but only for Resident #1) was collected because the
VOP assisted family members with an appeal of an involuntary discharge from Spring Village
(NOTE: Spring Village has recently changed its name to Maple Ridge). One appeal was won;
another was lost (the appeal lost is being appealed further).

3. For Resident #3, the information collected by the VOP is informational/marketing materials, a
Resident Agreement, and a 14-page “letter” written by a family member. The letter
describes the family member’s experience (and views) of Spring Village.

4. The attached copies are the best (in terms of readability) that we can provide you with – for
one assessment we asked the facility for another/better copy; they were unable to provide a
better copy.

5. If we come across any additional materials, we will be sure to pass them along to you.
Feel free to contact me, if you have any questions.
In the meantime, I will wait to hear back from you (after you’ve had the opportunity to review the
information).
Thank you for taking a look.
Sean
Sean Londergan
State Long Term Care Ombudsman
Long Term Care Ombudsman Project
Vermont Legal Aid
264 North Winooski Avenue
Burlington, VT 05401
slondergan@vtlegalaid.org
800-899-2047
802-383-2227

From: Renner, Jamie [mailto:Jamie.Renner@vermont.gov] 
Sent: 
To: Sean Londergan <SLondergan@vtlegalaid.org>
Subject: Spring Village - follow up
Sean,
As follow up to our call, it would be helpful if your clients could pass along examples of their (or their
family member’s):
-Resident agreements;
-Assessments (initial, annual and/or upon change of condition);



-Resident Care Plans;
-Any other informational / marketing materials provided to them by Spring Village.
As I mentioned, please redact personal identifying information from these documents before
passing them along.
Thanks again, and talk to you soon.
-Jamie
Jamie Renner
Assistant Attorney General
Office of the Vermont Attorney General
109 State Street
Montpelier VT 05609-1001
802-828-5947 (direct)














































































































